From: carol doig cddoig@comcast.net
Subject: National High Shool Journalism Institute
Date: September 18, 2019 at 2:38 PM

CD

The most consequential event for Ivan and Carol was their meeting at Northwestern University's National High School Journalism Institute.

Ivan was on staff for three summers, 1961,1962 and 1966. In addition, Carol, who took leave from her journalism job for the institute's five weeks, was on staff for others, and those folders, too, are contained in these files.

We had been married in April 1965, and after the institute concluded in the summer of 1966 we left for Seattle, where Ivan had been accepted in the history Ph.D program and had been awarded a teaching assistantship.

It was an adventure. We had never been there, and it became our home for the rest of our lives.

Carol Doig